General Education Committee

Golden Four Grade Minimum Task Force – Spring 2014
Membership to include:

One faculty representative from the Mathematics Department

One faculty representative from Computer Science Department

One faculty representative from the General Education Committee

Director  of the General Education Writing Program 

One representative from College of Science & Math Dean’s Office

AVP for Academic Programs

One representative from the Graduation Initiative Steering Committee

One representative from Student Affairs
Representatives from departments and programs with related interests: BIOL,CHEM,PHYS,CS,ECON,CoBA,KINE,NURS,PSYC. 

The GEC recognizes that this would be a large task force as stated and does not expect that every area will be represented.  Other areas may be represented as appropriate.
Charge:
The task force will investigate the potential impact to departments and the university of offering B4 general education courses if the minimum passing grade were raised to a C (instead of a D minus).  In particular the task force should examine:

· Other models, both inside (e.g., GEW) and outside CSUSM, of programs that have successfully enhanced student proficiency in a general education area

· Financial and resource implications of strategies that could increase student proficiency in B4 courses
· Implications of the change for graduation and retention rates

· Strategies for avoiding the potential for grade inflation in B4 courses

· Implications of the change for lecturers and tenure-track faculty at the ranks of Assistant and Associate Professor

· Whether current grading standards in B4 courses are too high or too low.

· Financial and resource implications of a uniform grade requirement.

The committee will report its findings to the Academic Senate by the end of academic year 2013/14.
